
 

1 
 

DEPARTMENT OF GROWTH & DEVELOPMENT 
 
ORIGINATING SECTION: Planning 
 
REPORT TO:  Planning & Highways Committee 
 
TITLE: Petition supporting an application for full planning 

permission for the following development: 

‘Retention of shed to front terrace to be used as food 
bank (Use Class F2)’ – Ref: 10/23/0207, at 
 
74 Queens Park Road 
Blackburn  
BB1 1SE 

 
WARD: Audley and Queens Park  

 
Councillor:   Altaf Patel  
Councillor: Ehsan Raja  
Councillor: Salim Sidat       
 

 
1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To inform Members of the receipt of a petition supporting a current planning 

application relating to the retention of shed to front terrace to be used as food 
bank (Use Class F2). The application premises is 74 Queens Park Road, 
Blackburn, BB1 1SE.  
 

1.2 The application is submitted by Mr Mohammed Kathrada.  
 

2.0 BACKGROUND AND DETAILS 
 
2.1 The planning application (Ref: 10/23/0207) was received by the Council on 

12th March 2023, and was subsequently validated on 5th April 2023. 8 
notification letters were sent to the neighbours of the closest adjacent 
properties. The statutory 21 day consultation period expired on 28th April 2023 
for those letters. A site notice was also displayed outside of the site on 17th 
April 2023, which expires on 12th May 2023.  

 
2.2 The petition was initially received by the LPA on 2nd May 2023. The petition  

supports the application. The comments received generally support the 
services offered by the food bank to the community. Sheets containing 115 
signatures were initially received, which have been provided by residents and 
occupants of nearby addresses. Additional sheets were subsequently 
received on the 5th, 9th  and 11th May, containing a further 89 signatures, which 
brings the total to 204. The petitions and covering letter are appended to this 
report. 
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2.3 The grounds of support are summarised as: 
 

 Great need for the foodbank due to food poverty and cost of living crisis; 
 Project been running since Covid pandemic; 
 Project run by volunteers 

 
2.4 Members are advised that assessment of the planning application is ongoing 

and that all material issues that must be considered in the decision making 
process will be addressed during the course of the application. Once finalised, 
the Officer Report will be forwarded to the Committee Chairman to clarify 
whether or not the application should be referred to Planning and Highways 
Committee for determination. The statutory 8 week determination date expires 
30th May 2023.  

 
3.0 RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 That the petition be noted by Members and that the lead petitioner be informed 

of any decision taken, including the outcome of the application. 
 
4.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS  
 
4.1 The petition subject of this report, including signatures and comments. 

 
4.2  Planning application 10/23/0207. 
 
5.0 CONTACT OFFICER: Christian Barton, Planning Officer, Development 

Management. 
 
6.0 DATE PREPARED: 11th May 2023  
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